
  10th December 2021 

Thank you to everyone who came to the Christmas fair and purchased the children’s 
wonderful paintings and delicious shortbread!  

In maths, we have been learning all about horizontal and vertical lines. We then progressed 
on to learning about parallel and perpendicular lines. The children used these new skills to 
identify different lines in shapes and linked this with our right angle knowledge. 

 

 

 

 

 

In English, we have competed our rhyming couplet poems. We will be sharing these with 
Emerald Class next week. We have also written the Christmas story and tried to retell it in 
the correct order. 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in DT, we finally tested our egg transportation product. There were a few broken 
eggs, but we were really impressed with the children’s ideas and design skills. In PSHE, we 
concluded our learning about bullying, with the children discussing hurtful words, 
consequences and compliments.  In PE, we completed our learning in games and gymnastics. 
The children practised travelling over a partner in a curled or stretched way. In RE, we 
discussed the difference between religious and non-religious festivals.  Home Learning – 
thank you so much for supporting your child with their wonderful skeleton creations! We 
have enjoyed sharing them as a class and giving each other feedback.   

 

 

 

 

 



  10th December 2021 
For your information 

PE - will take place on Tuesday mornings and Wednesday afternoons.  Please ensure your 
child is wearing a PE kit in school on these days – thank you. 

Friday 10th December 9.10am onwards – Years 1-6 Singing performance 

Friday 10th and Thursday 16th December – Children can wear Christmas Jumpers (£1 
donation) 

Tuesday 14th December – Year 3 - Ruby and Emerald Christmas Party – children to bring in 
a plate of party food (just for them) and a drink labelled. They will need to wear normal 
school uniform (PE kits). 

Tuesday 14th December – Friends Christmas Disco. 

Spellings – will be set on a Friday to be tested on the following Friday. Please support your 
child in practising these. 

Reading - Please can we encourage you to read with your child (5 times a week) and 
sign/initial to say you have read with them.   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Ward and I would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Year! 


